Dear John,

Just a note to let you know that I do enjoy the NEWSLETTER, thanks. First off please find a small to cover some of your mailing problems.

Second - Do you know of anyone who might have a picture of Oflag 64 (maybe a 72 visitor)? I would like to copy it. Will guarantee postage and insurance both directions.

Thirdly - Just finished reading "RAID " (Paperback) and I think the authors took a few, shall we say "Poetic Licenses".

Never saw an American Officer throw away anything. Never saw XX a Polish GREAT COAT. The carts were still with us when I left the march.

Concerning the Russian soldier who was reported to have frozen on the JOHN - no way - he was shot by a German-guard and thrown into a latrine pit - I was there.

Fourth - There was another record of the march - I am including a copy (pardon the typing ). This is my account of what happened.

Glad to see Bill Luttrell's name on the list he is from my home town - Knoxville, Tn.

Don't think I will be able to make L.V., but will be thinking about everyone. PLEASE KEEP THE NEWS COMING. Thanks again.

WM. P. Haynes, III LTC, U.S. Army, Ret'd. 6220 Augusta Dr. #307 Ft. Myers, Fla. 3390